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Chairman Moses and members of the Assembly Committee on Health - thank you for giving me 
the opportunity to speak on AB 609, relating to prohibiting discrimination or retaliation against 
health care providers by health care entities and credentialing boards for ordering or discussing 
innovative or novel therapies.

For much of the last few years, there appears to be a coordinated effort to censor information and 
suppress the use of cheap, generic and off-label drugs for outpatient treatment, notably of 
COVID-19. Despite a substantial body of scientific evidence demonstrating efficacy and robust 
safety profiles for many of these treatments, in addition to the longstanding practice of clinicians 
prescribing medications for off-label use, there has been a growing number of incidents in 
Wisconsin and across the country where health care professionals have been either threatened 
with or subjected to disciplinary action or have had their jobs or licenses terminated for deviating 
from unaccountable federal bureaucrats’ treatment guidelines. I stress guidelines because they 
are not law.

Many continue to speculate as to the exact reasons why the judgment of these health care 
professionals has been actively suppressed. Are we not supposed to “trust the science” and the 
“expertise” of these highly educated professionals? Is it not contrary to the principals of science 
by suppressing the challenging of the status quo? Regardless of the forces behind this troubling 
trend, AB 609 seeks to reverse the unprecedented level of interference with the physician-patient 
relationship, whether it pertains to the treatment of COVID-19 or other diseases.

I want to thank the committee for your time and consideration. I am happy to answer any 
questions members of the committee may have.
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